

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

Office of the Attorney General

Mark R. Herring Attorney General

March 11, 2016

900 East Main Street Richmond, Virginia 23219 804-786-2071 FAX 804-786-1991 Virginia Relay Services 800-828-1120 7-1-1

By Email to DelDLaRock@house.virginia.gov
The Honorable Dave A. LaRock
Member, Virginia House of Delegates
P.O. Box 406
Richmond, VA 23218

Dear Delegate LaRock:

On behalf of Attorney General Mark Herring, I acknowledge receipt today of your letter dated March 10, 2016 inquiring about the status of a response to your September 15, 2015 request for an official opinion of the Attorney General. Please be advised that your request was assigned for necessary research and preparation; a response will be completed; and following appropriate levels of review and revision for presentment to the Attorney General for his consideration and approval, a response will be issued by him in due course.

I trust this information is helpful.

Sincerely,

Cynthia E. Hudson

Chief Deputy Attorney General

G. Timothy Oksman, Opinions Counsel